UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERC
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administratior

National Marine Fisheries Service
P.O. Box 21668

Juneau, Alaska 99802-1668
December 5, 2006

Colonel Kevin J. Wilson

District Engineer

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Re: POA-2006-1955
P.O. Box 898 Port St. Nicholas

Anchorage, Alaska 99506-0898

Attn: Nicole Hayes

Dear Colonel Wilson:

supported light-penetrating aluminum walkway, a 50-foot by 5-foot ramp, and a 24-foot by 30-
foot float. The walkway will be supported with three pressure-treated creosote piles and the dock
will be held in place by two 18-inch diameter galvanized steel piles.

vicinity of Port St. Nicholas. These species include walleye pollock, Pacific sand lance, Pacific
cod, juvenile rockfish, Pacific herring, and severa] species of sculpin. The dock itself as well as
the activities associated with its construction could adversely impact these MSA species and

their habitat.

In accordance with Section 305(b)(4)(A) of the MSA, NMFS makes the following EFH
Conservation Recommendations:

1. No in-water work should be permitted from April 1 through June 15 of any year to
protect out-migrating salmon.

2. No docks, famps, or other structures should be placed in or over eelgrass beds.
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3. All pilings should be made of galvanized stee]. Piles that are surface or pressure-treated
with creosote or treated with pentachlorophenol should be prohibited. Creosote contains

sound associated with an impact hammer (Dolat 1997). If an impact hammer is required
1Smi lity, piles should be driven as deep
as possible with a vibratory hammer before the impact hammer 1s-used.

6. Drive piles during low tide when they are located in intertidal areas. Potentially harmful
sound pressure waves are attenuated more rapidly in shallow Wwater than in deep water
(Rogers and Cox 1988).

Under section 305(b)(4) of the Magnuson-Stevens Act, the Corps is required to respond to
NMFS EFH Conservation Recommendations in writing within 30 days. If the Corps will not
make a decision within 30 days of receiving NMFS EFH Conservation Recommendations, the
Corps should provide NMFS with a letter within 30 days to that effect, and indicate when a full
response will be provided.

If you have any questions regarding our recommendations for this project, please contact J ohn

Hudson at 907-586-7639 or john.hudson@noaa. gov.

Sincerely,

Kk 0. ") gem—

Robert D. Mecum
Acting Administrator, Alaska Region



cc: Applicant
EPA Juneau, Chris Meade*
ADNR, Mark Minnillo*
USFWS J uneau, Richard Enriquez*
ADEC*
OHMP, Erin Allee*
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